
APPROVED  
 

 BOARD OF NURSING HOME ADMINISTRATORS 
 MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Wednesday, January 15, 2003 Department of Health Professions 
6603 West Broad Street 
Richmond, Virginia 23230-1712 
Conference Room 1 
                                                                                                                                           
CALL TO ORDER:   
 

A public hearing on regulatory changes proposed by the 
Virginia Board of Nursing Home Administrators was called to 
order at 9:30 a.m. 
 

PRESIDING:  Joseph C. Almond, NHA, Chair 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Robert N. Rector, NHA, Vice-Chair 
Mary L. Blunt, NHA 
Ted A. LeNeave, NHA 
Billie J. Owens 
Monty Plymale  
Mary M. Smith, NHA 
 

MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 

STAFF PRESENT:   
    

Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director 
Cheri Emma-Leigh, Operations Manager 
JeAnne Marshall, Administrative Assistant 

COUNSEL PRESENT: Howard Casway, Assistant Attorney General 
 

QUORUM: With seven members of the Board present, a quorum was 
established. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 

No one commented on the proposed regulations. 

ADJOURNMENT The hearing was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. 
 

 
 
                                                                       
Joseph C. Almond, NHA, Chair    Sandra K. Reen, Executive Director 
 
                         
Date       Date 


